THE RAILWAY IN NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR SELECTED MATERIALS IN THE NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR COLLECTION ST. JOHN'S PUBLIC LIBRARIES

COMPILED BY
BRENDA PARMENTER
2011

NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR COLLECTION
ST. JOHN'S PUBLIC LIBRARIES
PROVINCIAL RESOURCE LIBRARY
ARTS & CULTURE CENTRE (3RD FLOOR)
ALLANDALE ROAD
ST. JOHN'S, NL
A1B 3A3



BOOKS

Baggs, Bill. **All Aboard!** (3 vol.) Grand Falls-Windsor, NL [1994]-2003. B B14 (Nfld Room)

Birkenhead, Frederick Edwin Smith. **The Story of Newfoundland**. London 1920. 971.8 B53 (Nfld Room)

Brown, Ron. The Train Doesn't Stop Here Anymore: an Illustrated History of Railway Stations in Canada. Peterborough, ON 1991. 385.31 B81 (Vault)

Canada. Commission of Inquiry into Newfoundland Transportation. **Report of the Commission of Inquiry into Newfoundland Transportation**. (2 vol. + summary) Ottawa 1978-79. 380.5 C16 (Provincial Collection)

Canadian National Railways. Lines in Newfoundland: Rail & Steamship Routes in Newfoundland. St. John's 1949.
385 PAMP. N (Conservation Room - uncatalogued)

Canadian National Railways, Newfoundland Area. Employees Operating Timetable. St. John's

385 PAMP. N (Conservation Room)

Chadwick, John. **Newfoundland: Island into Province**. Cambridge 1967. 971.8 C34 (Nfld Room)

Chafe, W. J. I've Been Working on the Railroad: Memoirs of a Railwayman, 1911-1962. St. John's 1987.

B C34 (Nfld Room)

Cochrane, James Arthur. **The Story of Newfoundland**. Toronto 1949. 971.8 C64 (Nfld Room)

Cook, Clayton D. **The End of the Line: the Newfoundland Railway in Pictures**. St. John's 1989.

385 C77 (Nfld Room)

Cook, Clayton D. **Tales of the Rails: the Newfoundland Railway**. (4 vol.) St. John's 1991-2005.

385 C77 (Nfld Room)

Cuff, Robert H. **Building the Railway**. St. John's 2003.

385 C89 Folder (Nfld Room)

Cuff, Robert H. **Locomotives Since 1880**. St. John's 2003. 385 C89 Folder (Nfld Room)

Cuff, Robert H. **The Reid Family**. St. John's 2003. 385 C89 Folder (Nfld Room)

Davis, Samuel T. Caribou Shooting in Newfoundland: with a History of England's Oldest Colony from 1001 to 1895. Lancaster, PA 1895. 917.18 D29 (Nfld Room)

Dicks, Brendan D. **The Railway Ties...That Bind**. Corner Brook, NL 1999. 385 D56 (Nfld Room)

Elliott, J. R. **To the Old Capitals By the New Way**. Boston 1900. 917.18 EL5 (Nfld Room)

Fairford, Ford. **Newfoundland**. London 1912. 917.18 F16 (Nfld Room)

Fleming, Sandford. **Newfoundland Railway - Report of Preliminary Survey and Explorations of 1875**. St. John's 1876. 625 N45 (Vault)

Harding, Les. **The Newfoundland Railway, 1898-1969: a History**. Jefferson, N.C. 2008. 385.5 H21 (Nfld Room)

Hiller, James K. **The Newfoundland Railway, 1881-1949**. St. John's 1981. 385 H55 (Nfld Room)

Howley, James Patrick. **Report for 1898** (including 'Report of survey and blocking off of the lands along the line of railway'). St. John's 1899. 385 H84 Folder (Vault)

Hungry Wolf, Adolf. **Canadian Railway Scenes: Newfoundland Narrow Gauge ...** Skookumchuck, B.C. 1983. 385 C16 Folder (Nfld Room)

Hunt, Edmund. **The Story of the Building of the Railway**. [N.L. 197-] 385 H91 Folder (Nfld Room)

Johnson, Paul. **Herbert J. Russell, C.B.E.: the Man, His Work, His Words**. St. John's 2004. B R91J (Nfld Room)

Jones, Kenneth Westcott. **Romantic Railways**. London 1971. 385 J71 (Nfld Room)

Kearley, Wade. **The People's Road: On the Trail of the Newfoundland Railway**. St. John's 1995.

917.18 K21 (Nfld Room)

Kearley, Wade. The People's Road Revisited: On the Trail of the Newfoundland Railway. St. John's 2007.

917.18 K21 (Provincial Collection)

Kidd, Cyril and Philip Cockrill. **Newfoundland Travelling Post Office Cancellations**. Newbury, Eng. 1987.

769.56 K53 Folder (Vault)

Lavallee, Omer S. A. **Narrow Gauge Railways of Canada**. Montreal 1972. 385 L38 (Vault)

Lavallee, Omer S. A. **Narrow Gauge Railways of Canada**. Toronto 2005. 385 L38 (Nfld Room)

Lingard, Mont. The Newfie Bullet: the Story of Train Passenger Service in Newfoundland. Grand Falls-Windsor, NL 2000.

385 L64 (Nfld Room)

Lingard, Mont. Next Stop, Gaff Topsails: Chats, Stats and Snaps of the Newfoundland Railway. Grand Falls-Windsor, NL 1996.

385 L64 (Nfld Room)

Lingard, Mont. Next Stop, St. John's: Chats, Stats and Snaps of the Newfoundland Railway. Grand Falls-Windsor, NL 1999.

385 L64 (Nfld Room)

Lingard, Mont. Next Stop, Trinity Loop: More Chats, Stats and Snaps of the Newfoundland Railway. Grand Falls-Windsor, NL 1998.

385 L64 (Nfld Room)

Lingard, Mont. Next Stop, Wreckhouse: More Chats, Stats and Snaps of the Newfoundland Railway. Grand Falls-Windsor, NL 1997.

385 L64 (Nfld Room)

Lodge, Thomas. **Dictatorship in Newfoundland**. London 1939. 971.8 L82 (Nfld Room)

Major, Kevin. **As Near to Heaven by Sea: a History of Newfoundland and Labrador**. Toronto 2001.

971.8 M28 (Nfld Room)

McGrath, John W. **The 1898 Railway Contract**. St. John's 1973.

385 M17 Folder (Vault)

McGrath, John W. **R.G. Reid and the Newfoundland Railway: Lecture**. St. John's 1971. 385 M17 Folder (Nfld Room)

McGrath, Patrick Thomas. Newfoundland in 1911: Being the Coronation Year of King George V and the Opening of the Second Decade of the Twentieth Century. London 1911. 917.18 M17 (Nfld Room)

Mika, Nick. **Railways of Canada: a Pictorial History**. Toronto 1972. 385 M58 (Vault)

Morine, Alfred B. **The Railway Contract, 1898, and Afterwards: 1883-1933**. [St. John's 1933] 385 M82 Folder (Nfld Room)

Newfoundland. **Newfoundland Railway Study 1980: a Program for the Rehabilitation of the Newfoundland Railway**. St. John's 1980. 385 N45 (Nfld Room)

A Newfoundland and Labrador Transportation Initiative: Toward 2000. [St. John's 1988] 380.5 N45 Folder (Nfld Room)

Newfoundland Light & Power Co. A Collection of News Items that Appeared in the St. John's Newspapers from 1897-1927 on the Development of the Petty Harbour Hydro Electric Plant and the St. John's Street Railway. St. John's 1977. 621.31 N45 (Vault)

Newfoundland Railway Acts and Agreements [1890-1922]. [Newfoundland 1923] 385 N45 (Vault)

Newfoundland Railway Company. **Dining Car Service: [Menus]**. St. John's [19–] 385.33 N45 Folder (Vault)

Newfoundland Railway Company. **Dominion of Newfoundland: Britain's Oldest Colony**. [St. John's ca.1920] 917.18 N45 Folder (Vault)

Newfoundland Railway Company. **General Train Rules: Effective September 1, 1939**. [St. John's 1939] 385.2 N45 (Vault)

Newfoundland Railway: General Rules and Regulations Effective July 1st, 1928. St. John's 1928.

385 N45 Folder (Vault)

The Newfoundland Trans-Atlantic Route: Via Green Bay, Bay of Islands and Gaspe. London [1913?]

387.5 N45 Folder (Nfld Room)

Nock, O. S. **Railways of Canada**. (re the Quebec North Shore and Labrador Railway and the Carol Lake project). London 1973. 385 N67 (Vault)

Noseworthy, Randy P. The School Car: Bringing the Three R's to Newfoundland's Remote Railway Settlements, 1936-1942. Whitbourne, NL 1997. 371.35 N84 (Nfld Room)

O'Flaherty, Patrick. Lost Country: the Rise and Fall of Newfoundland, 1843-1933. St. John's 2005.

971.8 OF4 (Nfld Room)

O'Neill, Paul. **The Oldest City; A Seaport Legacy**. Portugal Cove-St. Phillips, NL 2003. 971.8 ON2 (Nfld Room)

Parsons, Bert. **History of the Carbonear Railway: "Tough Going"**. Carbonear, NL 2000. 385 H62 Folder (Nfld Room)

Peat, Marwick, Mitchell & Co. Rail Freight and Passenger Services (Trans-Newfoundland Corridor Transportation Study). Washington, D.C. 1974. 380.5 P32 (Vault)

Peckford, A. Brian. **Statement on the "Newfoundland Transportation Initiative"**. St. John's 1988.

380 P33 Folder (Nfld Room)

Penney, A. R. **Centennial Newfoundland Railway, 1881-1981**. St. John's 1981. 385 P38 (Nfld Room)

Penney, A. R. **A History of the Newfoundland Railway**. (2 vol.) St. John's 1988-1990. 385 P38 (Nfld Room)

Penney, A. R. A History of the Newfoundland Railway: 1881-1988. St. John's 2003. 385 P38 (Nfld Room)

Perlin, A. B. **The Story of Newfoundland**. St. John's 1959. 971.8 P42 (Nfld Room)

Prowse, D. W. A History of Newfoundland from the English, Colonial and Foreign Records. London 1895 & 1896; Portugal Cove, NL 2002. 971.8 P94 (Nfld Room)

Railway Employees' Welfare Association Limited. **Regulations Governing the Railway Employees' Welfare Association Ltd. Medical and Health Fund Effective July 1st, 1939**. [St. John's? 1939?]

385 N45 Folder (Vault)

Railway Employees' Welfare Association Limited. Seventh Annual Report ... and Sixth Annual Report Sick Benefit Fund; Third Annual Report Primary Education Fund; Third Annual Report Savings and Provident Fund; First Annual Report Death Benefit Fund. St. John's 1934.

385 SE8 Folder (Vault)

Reid Newfoundland Company. Rules and Regulations for the Guidance of Employees and Others: Adopted by Board of Directors, and to Take Effect on [July 17, 1905]. [St. John's 1905]

625 R27 (Vault - Rare Books Cabinet)

Rowe, Frederick William. **A History of Newfoundland and Labrador**. Toronto 1980. 971.8 R79 (Nfld Room)

Slater, David W. Lake Wabush Iron Ore Deposit (Canadian Javelin Limited): an Economic Report on the Deposit and Proposed Railway with a List of Basic Documents Examined. Montreal [ca. 1955]

622 PAMP. N2 (Conservation Room)

Squires, Richard Anderson. The Humber Valley Industrial Proposition: Nature of the Undertaking and the Agreements Explained by the Prime Minister in the House of Assembly: Speech Delivered before a Committee of the Whole, June 13, 1923. [Newfoundland? ca. 1923]

385 SQ5 (Vault)

Stevens, G. R. **History of the Canadian National Railways**. New York 1973. 385 ST4 (Vault)

Tait, Robert Holland. Newfoundland: a Summary of the History and Development of Britain's Oldest Colony from 1497 to 1939.

Harrington Park, N.J. 1939. 971.8 T13 (Nfld Room)

Thomas K. Dyer Inc. **Railway Fixed Plant in the Trans-Newfoundland Corridor** (Trans-Newfoundland Corridor Transportation Study). Lexington, Mass. 1974. 380.5 D98 (Vault)

Thomson, H. C. Note on a Survey from Green Bay, North-East Coast of Newfoundland, to Bonne Bay, on the West Coast. 1908.

385.5 T38 Folder (Vault)

Wells, Gerald W. Events Leading up to, and Surrounding the Building of the Railway to Harbour Grace, 1875-1884. St. John's 1971.

385 W46 Folder (Nfld Room)

Woods, Shirley E. Cinders and Saltwater: the Story of Atlantic Canada's Railways. Halifax, N.S. 1992.

385.09715 W86 (Nfld Room)

PERIODICAL ARTICLES

Adams-Haldenby, Loreen. 'The Bonavista Branch Line'. **Downhomer** 14(5), October 2001: 65-66.

Alderman, Tom. 'Now, the Newfoundland line is a mighty fine line'. **Imperial Oil Review** (Newfoundland in review). 1966: 14-18. 917.18 PAMP. N3 (Conservation Room)

'Bi-levels for Newfoundland; Canadian National'. **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 33(5), May 1966: 8-10.

Bruce, Margot. 'The end of the line'. Atlantic Insight 10(9), September 1988: 60-63.

Byrne, Peter J. 'Farewell to the longest narrow-gauge railway in North America'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 92(4), Spring/Summer 1999: 33-37.

Campbell, Marjorie F. 'Island lifeline: Newfoundland's railway has enabled development of a diversified economy'. **Saturday Night** 65(20), February 21, 1950: 35-36.

'Canadian National Railways'. Newfoundland Journal of Commerce 32(7), July 1965: 11-12.

Carman, Rev. Dr. 'Newfoundland from ship and rail car'. **Canadian Methodist Magazine** 22(3), September 1885: 264-272; 22(4), October 1885: 320-329. 052 C16 (Vault)

Cheeseman, John. 'In the public interest: the Newfoundland government and railway policy, 1919-1923. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 100(3), Winter 2007: 38-48.

Chodos, Robert. 'Passenger trains fading fast as budgets given priority over service'. **Alternate Press** 2(2), April 1972: 27-28.

Coish, Calvin. 'A defiant wait for the last train through Bishop's Falls'. **Atlantic Insight** 8(5), May 1986: 14.

Coish, Calvin. 'The Newfoundland Railway: gone but not forgotten'. **Atlantic Advocate** 79(7), March 1989: 30-31.

Coish, Calvin. 'Newfoundland's railways'. Atlantic Advocate 67(4), December 1976: 41-42.

Coish, Calvin. 'The railway is his life' [Clayton Cook]. **Atlantic Advocate** 76(8), April 1986: 32-34.

Collins, Dave. 'On the rails fifty years ago'. Atlantic Guardian 13(4), April 1956: 4-7.

Cook, Clayton D. 'Glimpses of the construction of the Bonavista Branch railway'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 85(1), September 1989: 41-43.

Cooke, Ernest J. 'The C.N.R. in review'. Atlantic Guardian 14(5), May 1957: 4-10.

Cooke, Ernest J. 'C.N.R.'s explosion of progress'. **The Book of Newfoundland** (v. 3). St. John's 1967: 574-577.

Coupler (Railway Society of Newfoundland Newsletter). Corner Brook 1990-1993, 1995-1999, 2001.

Periodical Folder Cabinet (Conservation Room)

Cowan, Russell. 'Recalling a Newfoundland holiday'. **Atlantic Advocate** 77(10), June 1987: 23-24.

Cuff, Robert. 'Reid, Sir Robert Gillespie'. **Dictionary of Canadian Biography** (v. 13, 1901-1910). Toronto 1994: 859-862. 920.071 D56 (General Reference)

Dalton, T. J. 'The Railway Employees' Welfare Association - a great achievement'. **The Book of Newfoundland** (v. 2). St. John's 1937: 197-200. 917.18 SM1 (Nfld Room)

'Deer Lake railway station about 1950; Port aux Basques'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 83(4), Spring 1988: 35.

Dinn, Mike. 'I've been working on the railroad: Frank Rogers' model trains give life to Newfoundland's extinct railway'. **Newfoundland Lifestyle** 9(1), February-March 1991: 37-38.

'Donald Gordon visits here: reviews CNR operations'. **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 27(9), September 1960: 11, 32.

Due, John F. 'St. John's to Bonavista: Thursday and Sunday only'. **Atlantic Guardian** 10(3), July 1953: 5-8.

Forward, Charles N. 'Railway freight traffic in Newfoundland'. **Canadian Geographer** 10, 1957: [13]-19.

385 F77 Folder (Nfld Room)

Gard, Peter. 'Newfoundland bids a fond farewell to the last train'. **Atlantic Insight** 7(1), January 1985: 11.

Gay, Lady. 'A tale of twenty-three days: July 2-July 24'. **Saturday Night** 16(38), August 1, 1903: 7.

Genge, Peter and Ngaire Genge. 'Double blow to Labrador West transportation: train service disappears as airplane rates jump 30%'. **53 North** 3(35), October 22, 2006: 3-5.

'The great Sir Robert Reid: the man who built the railway'. **The Book of Newfoundland** (v. 3). St. John's 1967: 568-573.

Guy, Ray. 'Requiem'. **That Far Greater Bay**. Portugal Cove, NL 1976: 68-70. 819.7 G99 (Nfld Room)

Gzowski, Peter. 'Journey down the railway that couldn't be built: a portrait, then and now, of the extraordinary feat that is the Quebec North Shore and Labrador line'. **Maclean's** 76(22), November 16, 1963: 30-31, 54-57, 60.

Harding, Les. 'The battle of Foxtrap'. **Canada West** 10(2), Summer 1980: 84-87. (Vertical File)

Harding, Les. 'The Great American and Short Line Railway'. **Atlantic Advocate** 70(8), April 1980: 60-62, 65.

Harding, Les. 'The Harbour Grace Railway and the great Newfoundland newspaper war'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 83(1), Summer 1987: 20-21.

Harding, Les. 'Life on the line in Newfoundland'. **Canadian Rail** 424, September-October 1991: 159-162.

Harding, Les. 'The Newfie Bullet'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 78(1&2), Spring-Summer 1982: 16-18.

Harding, Les. 'St. John's to Port-aux-Basques: when the going was bad'. **The Beaver** 72(1), February-March 1992: 34-36.

Harrington, Michael F. 'The diesels take over'. Atlantic Guardian 14(10), October 1957: 4-13.

Harrington, Michael F. 'The extraordinary saga of the Newfie Bullet'. **Atlantic Advocate** 59(10), June 1969: 38-40.

Harrington, Michael F. 'The trout are jumping'. **Atlantic Guardian** 9(5), May 1952: 18-20.

Harrison, Mark. 'The 'impossible' railway' (Seven Islands to Knob Lake). **Them Days** 28(2), Fall 2003: 57-62.

Hayes, Rick. 'A proposed speeder based trolley service'. **Newfoundland Herald** 44(31), July 29-August 4, 1989: 10-11.

Hiller, James K. 'Going for broke' (Newfoundland railway). **Horizon Canada** 3(31), September 1985: 740-744.

'The history of the Newfoundland railway'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 1(2), October 1901: 5-6.

'History of the Newfoundland railway'. T'railway Marker 1(1), November 1993: 4.

Hoddinott, Claude. 'The last days of the Newfoundland Railway'. **Canadian Rail** 419, November-December 1990: 202-204.

Hoddinott, Claude. 'One last train ride in Newfoundland'. **Canadian Rail** 424, September-October 1991: 158.

House, Ernest K. 'Canadian National Railways Newfoundland 1963'. **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 31(1), January 1964: 17, 35.

House, Ernest K. 'Canadian National Railways Newfoundland 1964'. **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 32(1), January 1965: 15-16.

Jarvis-Lowe, Bonnie. 'When the little town stood still' (Bonavista Branch Line). **Newfoundland Herald** 60(11), March 12-18, 2006: 24-26.

Johnson, Edith. 'When I missed the Newfie Bullet'. **Downhomer** 10(1), June 1997: 73-74.

Jones, Gerald. 'The Newfie Bullet'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 68(2), Summer 1971: 36-37.

Kennedy, Fabian. 'Dinner in the diner'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 88(4), Summer 1994: 10-20.

Kennedy, Fabian. 'Own your own home'. Newfoundland Quarterly 90(2), Spring 1996: 14-23.

Kennedy, Fabian. 'Waking up from the dead: the beginning of the Railway Employees Welfare Association'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 90(1), Winter 1995-96: 26-30.

Kilpatrick, Gerald. 'Grandfather drove the first spike'. **Downhomer** 11(3), August 1998: 122-123.

King, Jean L. 'Orange peel'. Atlantic Advocate 56(8), April 1966: 77-81.

Locke, Peter D. 'Coastal steamer and branch railway line revenue competition in the Reid Newfoundland Company'. **Canadian Rail** 419, November-December 1990: 196-201.

Locke, Peter D. 'Czar of Newfoundland: a profile of Sir Robert Gillespie Reid'. **Canadian Rail** 419, November-December 1990: 183-195.

McGrath, P. T. 'Another fast line via Newfoundland'. **Canadian Magazine** 9(2), June 1897: 117-123.

385 M17 Folder (Vault)

McGrath, P. T. 'The railway question in Newfoundland'. **Canadian Magazine** 16(4), February 1901: 329-334.

Periodical Folder Cabinet (Conservation Room)

Mifflen, Jessie B. 'Salute to the Newfie Bullet'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 69(3), December 1972: 7-9.

Miles, Jonathan. 'Arrival in Canada in the days of the Bullet' [part II]. **This Week** 1(7), December 13, 1982: TV56.

Miles, Jonathan. 'I'll pack and take a train' [part 1]. **R-B Weekender** 3(3), February 23, 1985: 24-25.

Miles, Jonathan. 'I'll pack and take a train – 2'. **R-B Weekender** 3(4), March 2, 1985: 24-25.

Miles, Jonathan. 'To Canada by Newfie Bullet, part I: to Port aux Basques'. **This Week** 1(6), December 6, 1982: TV56.

Moon, Eric. 'The fighting women of Foxtrap'. Atlantic Advocate 49(7), March 1959: 39-43.

Moores, David. 'Not far to go: trains still roll – for now'. **Newfoundland Herald** 41(28), July 12-18, 1986: 18-19.

Mullaly, Kris. 'Up the line: remembering the Newfie Bullet in Avondale'. **Downhomer** 12(9), February 2000: 93, 95-96.

Mulrooney, Denys. 'CN's involvement in Newfoundland: the great train robbery'. **Alternate Press** 1(3), July 14, 1971: 17-37.

Murphy, Michael P. 'How the Newfoundland Railway was built'. **Atlantic Guardian** 12(12), December 1955: 30-35, 39.

Murray, Alexander. 'Summary of the Newfoundland Railway survey, 1875'. **Journal of the House of Assembly of Newfoundland** (2nd Session, 12th General Assembly). St. John's 1876: 402-426.

328.3 N45 (Conservation Room)

'Narrow gauge railway means inferior economy: retiring president Freeman says standard gauge line inevitable'. **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 22(2), February 1955: 25-26.

'New railway cars ready for service'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 38(4), April 1939: 10-11.

'The Newfoundland Railway and the wars'. **Newfoundland Ancestor** 21(4), 2005: 188-189.

'Newfoundland railways'. **The Railway News** 68(1763), October 16, 1897: 569. (Vertical File)

'Newfoundland: spent Bullet'. **Time** (Canada) 90(26), December 29, 1967: 9-10.

'Newfoundland's common carrier'. **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 25(10), October 1958: 65-70.

'Newfoundland's half century railroad'. Newfoundland Quarterly 31(2), October 1931: 19-26.

Noel, S. J. R. 'The railway and politics'. **Politics in Newfoundland**. Toronto 1971: 26-35. 320.9718 N68 (Nfld Room)

O'Hara, Aidan. 'The great railway debate'. Newfoundland Quarterly 74(3), Fall 1978: 6-8.

'Oil-burning locomotives prove very satisfactory'. **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 15(2), February 1948: 6-7.

'Old Newfoundland Railway'. Newfoundland Journal of Commerce 32(5), May 1965: 6-7.

Parsons, Charles. 'A trip to Port-aux-Basques'. **Veteran Magazine** 9(4), July 1934: 71-73.

'Passenger traffic has declined but CNR improvements steady'. **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 27(12), December 1960: 14-15.

Penney, Alfred R. 'The Newfoundland Railway: Newfoundland epic'. **The Book of Newfoundland** (v. 3). St. John's 1967: 473-502. 917.18 SM1 (Nfld Room)

Perlin, George. 'The age of diesels: a labour problem for Nfld.' **Here in Newfoundland** 2(1), March 30, 1957: 12-14, 24-25.

Perry, Lorne. 'Remembering the railway'. **Downhomer** 15(4), September 2002: 21-23.

Pieroway, Ken. 'West by train: part of "The Bullet" still rides the rails'. **Newfoundland Herald** 43(28), July 2-8, 1988: 12-13.

Pollock, G. 'Newfie Bullet'. **Maritime Express** 4, March 1969: 8-10. 385 M33 Folder (Nfld Room) & (Vertical File)

Porter, Helen. 'An affectionate look at the Newfoundland Railway'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 66(4), Fall 1968: 30-32.

Power, Iris. 'Make haste slowly on the Newfie Bullet'. **Atlantic Guardian** 11(8), October 1954: 7-8.

Progress. 'The Ferryland Railway'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 11(1), July 1911: 16-19.

Prowse, D. W. 'Opening of the Bonavista Railway'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 11(4), April 1912: 15-16.

Quig, James. 'The Newfie Bullet'. Weekend Magazine 19(5), February 1, 1969: 8-11.

'Railroaders' Memorial Plague unveiled' (Whitbourne). **Downhomer** 11(3), August 1998: 14.

'Railway Employees' Welfare Association'. **Encyclopedia of Newfoundland and Labrador** (v. 4). St. John's 1993: 509-510.

'The railway in Newfoundland' (full issue). Decks Awash 10(4), August 1981.

'Railway pictures about 1950- courtesy C.N.'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 83(2), Fall 1987: 46-48.

'Railway stations'. **Encyclopedia of Newfoundland and Labrador** (v. 4). St. John's 1993: 510-512.

'Railway to Labrador ore deposits is a major construction project'. **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 18(4), April 1951: 20-22.

'Railways'. Encyclopedia of Newfoundland and Labrador (v. 4). St. John's 1993: 512-516.

'Reid Newfoundland Company'. **Encyclopedia of Newfoundland and Labrador** (v. 4). St. John's 1993: 564-567.

'Reid, Robert Gillespie, Jr.' **Encyclopedia of Newfoundland and Labrador** (v. 4). St. John's 1993: 567.

'Reid, Robert Gillespie'. **Encyclopedia of Newfoundland and Labrador** (v. 4). St. John's 1993: 568-569.

'Reid, William Duff'. **Encyclopedia of Newfoundland and Labrador** (v. 4). St. John's 1993: 569-570.

Rolton, Chris. 'Carbonear station'. Newfoundland Quarterly 83(3), Winter 1988: 32-34.

Rompkey, Ronald. 'Reid, Sir William Duff'. **Dictionary of Canadian Biography (**v. 15, 1921-1930). Toronto 2005: 866-867. (General Reference)

Ronayne, Mark. 'The revered Trouters' Special: rendezvous of the 24th's elite'. **Here ... In Newfoundland** 1(2), May 1956: 18-19, 33-34.

Rosenberg, Neil V. 'Canadian railroad songs: Newfoundland'. **Canadian Folk Music Bulletin** 16(2), April 1982: 7-9.

Rounder 2(5), January 1977: full issue.

Russell, H.J. 'How changed conditions will enable the Newfoundland Railway to assist development of the fisheries and other resources'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 31(1), July 1931: 26-28.

Ryan, Don W.S. 'A 22 bullet can go faster'. Atlantic Guardian 14(5), May 1957: 16-18.

Ryan, Don W.S. 'The C.N.R.'s only loop bridge'. Atlantic Guardian 11(8), October 1954: 5-6.

Ryan, J.V. 'Progress came with the railway... steamers to the outports and the mainland'. **Canadian National Magazine** 35(3), April 1949: 6-9, 16-19. Periodical Folder Cabinet (Conservation Room)

Ryan, J.V. and G. Duff. 'Old Newfoundland Railway'. **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 32(5), May 1965: 6-7.

'Sir Robert Reid: he spanned Newfoundland with a railway'. **Newfoundland Record** 1(6), September-October 1962: 13-15.

'Sir Robert Reid: he built the Newfoundland Railway'. **Newfoundland Record** 1(7), November-December 1962: 17-18.

Smith, Edwin. 'Newfoundland and the Reid Railway'. **Westminster Review** 14 (3), March 1909: 143-150.

385 SM5 Folder (Nfld Room)

'Something to celebrate'. Decks Awash 10(5), October 1981: 45.

Sparkes, Paul. 'Precious cargo: freight train becomes ambulance during 1943 pregnancy emergency'. **Downhomer** 15(6), November 2002: 28-29.

Sparkes, Paul. 'What Victoria (Regina) did for Newfoundland' (24th of May Trouter's Special). **What's Happening** 1(1), May 1976: 31.

Spracklin, Floyd. 'Last ride on the Bullet'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 84(4), July 1989: 36-38.

Stockwood, Ab. 'On the train: the last wave goodbye'. **Newfoundland Herald** 39(41), October 6-12, 1984: 22-23.

Tarrant, Donald R. 'Railroads'. **Challenge and Change: an Illustrated History of Engineering and Geoscience in Newfoundland and Labrador**. St. John's 2002: 94-110. 550 T17 (Nfld Room)

Tennant, Bob. 'The Buchans railway'. **Maritime Express** 5(4), whole issue no. 20, Spring 1973: 4-5. (Vertical File)

Tennant, Bob. 'Grand Falls Central Railway'. **Maritime Express** 11, December 1970: 14-16. 385 M33 Folder (Nfld Room) & (Vertical File)

Vedette. 'Round and about: Bye-bye Bullet; Too short; Strangely quiet'. **Atlantic** Advocate 59(12), August 1969: 55-56.

Wadden, Brian J. 'Our railway station'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 90(3), Summer/Fall 1996: 18-20, 22.

Wadden, Brian J. 'The steam locomotive comes to Newfoundland'. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 82(1), Summer 1986: 15-20.

Wade, Mickey. 'Mickey Wade's story' / edited by Fabian Kennedy. **Newfoundland Quarterly** 89(1), Fall 1994: 48-54.

Wakeham, P.J. 'Cross-country journey'. **Newfoundland Profile** (formerly "**The Courier**") 2(41), Autumn 1948: 17-25.

Walters, Ed. 'That narrow-gauge railway: Newfoundlanders worried about its future'. **Atlantic Advocate** 69(8), April 1979: 20-21.

'What price – standard gauge!' (editorial). **Newfoundland Journal of Commerce** 23(8), August 1956: 5.

Wragg, Mike. 'The Newfoundland railway'. **Canadian Rail** 388, September-October 1985: 148-181. (Vertical File)

Young, Ewart. 'Nfld. Railway' (photos by Bill Davies). Atlantic Guardian 3(3), March 1947: 9-20.

NEWSPAPER ARTICLES

'1955: a year of expansion for C.N.R. in Newfoundland'. **Evening Telegram**, 31 December 1955, p. 5.

'47 years over the line: railroad man to retire' (William Tuck on Bonavista Branch). **Evening Telegram**, 31 August 1956, p. 19.

'Allaboard!' Ottawa bound'. **Advertiser** (Grand Falls) **(Supplement)**, 30 September 1976, 16 p. 385 AL5 Folder (Vault) & (Vertical File)

'Anniversary opening Bonavista Railway: opening ceremony, November 8, 1911'. **Daily News**, 7 November 1955, p. 6.

Antle, Rob. 'Keeping history on track: the Railway Coastal Museum in St. John's serves to remind Newfoundlanders of an important piece of their past'. **Telegram**, 12 July 2003, p. E1.

'Argentia, Lewisporte Branch lines to be re-railed'. **Daily News**, 2 May 1939, p. 3.

'Ask government to re-consider decision to close railway' (re: Heart's Content Branch Railway). **Daily News**, 5 December 1939, p. 4.

'At the end of the line' (editorial). **Daily News**, 3 July 1969, p. 4.

Bennett, Bernie. 'Federal gov't not obligated to run railway forever: Crosbie'. **Evening Telegram**, 22 June 1988, p. 3.

Bennett, Bernie. 'Province had to face "the brutal reality": railway had to go: Peckford'. **Evening Telegram**, 21 June 1988, p. 1-2.

Bennett, Pam. 'Snowmobile collides with train: Lab. West man sent to St. John's for treatment'. **Aurora**, 3 January 2006, p. 1.

Bennett, Pam and Michelle Stewart. 'Going off the rail: IOC washes hands of passenger rail service'. **Aurora**, 30 October 2006, p. 4, 15.

Benson, Bob. 'End of the line'. **Telegram**, 27 September 1998, p. 17.

Berteau, F.C. 'A short history of the Nfld. Railway'. **Observer's Weekly**, 29 September 1934, p. 17; 6 October 1934, p. 15, 17, 20; 13 October 1934, p. 16-17; 20 October 1934, p. 7, 20; 27 October 1934, p. 16-17; 3 November 1934, p. 12-13; 10 November 1934, p. 15-16; 17 November 1934, p. 7, 17; 24 November 1934, p. 7, 17; 1 December 1934, p. 7, 13; 8 December 1934, p. 7; 15 December 1934, p. 7; 22 December 1934, p. 10; 29 December 1934, p. 7.

'Bonavista Branch Railway: opening by His Excellency Sir Ralph Williams'. **Daily News**, 10 November 1911, p. 4-5.

'Branch railway to Hampden' (editorial). Western Star, 7 October 1949, p. 2.

Brett, Kimberley. 'Last stand of old CN line: railway ties should be removed by spring'. **Advertiser** (Grand Falls), 19 October 1992, section A, p. 3.

'Bullet bows out, busses take over'. Financial Post, 28 June 1969, p. 16.

Butler, Dave. '... and it's goodbye to the Bullet'. Photos by Bill Croke. **Evening Telegram**, 4 July 1969, p. 24.

Butler, Dave. 'Bullet takes its last ride'. **Evening Telegram**, 2 July 1969, p. 3.

Butler, Dave. 'Newfoundland bids adieu to the Bullet'. **Evening Telegram**, 3 July 1969, p. 3.

'C.N.R.'s contribution extensive in decade'. Daily News, 4 April 1959, Supplement, p. 5, 6.

Callahan, Brian. 'Railway revisited'. The Independent, 27 June 2008, p. 5.

Callahan, Gary. 'Newfie Bullet chugging to the end of the line'. **Evening Telegram**, 5 July 1968, p. 1.

'The Carbonear Branch' (editorial). **Daily News**, 18 August 1947, p. 4.

'The Carbonear Branch' (editorial). **Daily News**, 26 August 1947, p. 4.

'The Carbonear Branch Railway' (editorial). **Evening Telegram**, 26 August 1947, p. 6.

'Carbonear protests closing Brigus Branch Railway'. Daily News, 4 October 1947, p. 7.

'Conductor Sellars: retired employee recalls old railroading days' (including Heart's Content Branch). **Daily News**, 8 June 1955, p. 3, 14.

Connors, P.J. 'Government whim in 1890s leads to perennial headache for CNR'. **Western Star**, 9 October 1956, Back Section, p. 1.

Cook, Clayton D. 'Railroaders jamboree first ever to be held in Canada'. **Advertiser** (Grand Falls), 26 October 1992, section A, p. 8.

Cooke, Ernest J. 'C.N.R. improves local rail services'. **Daily News**, 31 December 1957, p. 89.

Cooke, Ernest J. 'Peak year for C.N.R. in Newfoundland'. **Daily News**, 31 December 1959, Section IV, p. 62.

Cooke, Ernest J. 'Railway review 1956: steady expansion in all departments – manager'. **Evening Telegram**, 31 December 1956, p. 25.

Cooke, Ernest J. 'A year of advancement for the CNR: greater activity predicted for '59'. **Evening Telegram**, 29 December 1958, p. 14.

'Delegation asks Branch Railway not be closed' (re: Heart's Content Branch Railway). **Daily News**, 25 May 1939, p. 5.

'Dixon report scouts diversion scheme: recommends proposal to lift track previously made by railway management'. **Daily News**, 5 April 1948, p. 3.

Doyle, Pat. 'Province better off without railway agreement: Efford'. **Evening Telegram**, 22 June 1988, p. 3.

Doyle, Pat. 'Rail close "dastardly": opposition'. **Evening Telegram**, 21 June 1988, p. 1-2.

Doyle, Pat. 'Rail deal concerns Tory MHA'. Evening Telegram, 22 June 1988, p. 1, 3.

'End of the Bullet' (editorial). Evening Telegram, 30 September 1988, p. 4.

'End of the line for Centennial train'. Evening Telegram, 15 August 1981, p. 3.

'Excellent service narrow gauge railway for 69 years'. Daily News, 31 March 1949, p. 15.

'Fiftieth anniversary of first cross-country train'. **Evening Telegram**, 2 July 1948, p. 3.

'Four passengers burned to death in terrible railway accident'. **Evening Telegram**, 5 February 1917, p. 7.

Freeman, Gerry. 'Trouters train: wettest thing on wheels'. **Evening Telegram**, 25 May 1957, p. 3.

'Freshwater Valley memories' (excursions to Holyrood, May 24 early 1900s, and trip across Newfoundland in January 1912). **Daily News**, 16 March 1956, p. 9.

'Furies of Topsails still rage: the "Hill" once again smothered in blinding drifts'. **Daily News**, 26 April 1947, p. 5.

Grayston, H. C. 'Great progress made by railway in 1951'. **Evening Telegram**, 24 December 1951, p. 42-43.

Grayston, H. C. 'Local C.N.R. establishes progress record'. **Daily News**, 31 December 1953, p. 46.

Guy, Ray. 'Newfoundland's hot potato' (Newfoundland Railway). **Sunday Express**, 5 October 1986, p. 19.

Guy, Ray. 'No more 'round the mountain' we'll be ridin' CN busses'. **Evening Telegram**, 6 October 1967, p. 26-27.

Haines, Elizabeth. 'Committee will decide fate of province's rail: Sullivan study calls for railway phaseout'. **Evening Telegram**, 25 July 1978, p. 1-2.

'Harbour Grace protests closing of Branch Railway'. **Evening Telegram**, 11 September 1947, p. 2.

Hayes, R. 'Railway year is one of expansion'. Daily News, 31 December 1954, p. 95.

'The height of land: contradictory reports resulted in abandonment of diversion' (letter to editor re: Gaff Topsails). **Evening Telegram**, 6 March 1942, p. 6.

Horwood, Harold. 'Standard-gauge rail line with new port is planned by Carter' (ten-year plan, 24-hour service). **Evening Telegram**, 20 March 1957, p. 3.

House, Ernest K. '1962, a year of continuing improvements for CNR'. **Evening Telegram**, 31 December 1962, p. 2, 9.

House, Ernest K. 'Payroll of CN services \$20 million in Nfld.' **Daily News**, 30 December 1961, Section III, p. 29.

'Labrador passenger rail service worth keeping'. Evening Telegram, 2 August 1995, p. 4.

'Land contracts, money troubles plagued railway'. Evening Telegram, 5 April 1954, p. 27.

'Liberals promise to better Tories on rail deal'. Evening Telegram, 22 June 1988, p. 1.

Meaney, Ken. 'C.N.'s passenger train off into history books'. **Evening Telegram**, 30 September 1988, p. 1.

Meaney, Ken. 'His head's in the clouds, but his heart's on the rails: Air Canada pilot [Steve Bradley] fondly recalls the days of the Bullet'. **Evening Telegram**, 28 May 1989, p. 25.

Morris, Don. 'The Battle of Foxtrap was a protest against progress'. **Sunday Express**, 21 June 1987, p. 10.

Morris, Don. 'Days of tougher railroading recalled by a 50-year veteran' (Herbert James Adey). **Evening Telegram**, 26 February 1958, p. 8.

Morris, Don. 'The voice of Don' (beginning of railway – 1880s). **Western Star**, 18 December 1962, p. 11.

Murphy, Frank. 'The Trouter's Special' (poem). Evening Telegram, 23 May 1963, p. 11.

'Newfoundland Railway: daily train between St. John's and Holyrood, commencing Monday, Sept. 18th' (advertisement). **Evening Mercury**, 18 September 1882, p. 1.

'Newfoundland Railway has experienced extremely active year during 1947'. **Evening Telegram**, 24 December 1947, p. 2.

'Newfoundland Railway keystone in communications'. **Newfoundland Government Bulletin**, December-January 1949, p. 38.

'Newfoundland Railway played major role in war effort'. Daily News, 31 December 1945, p. 47.

'Newfoundl'd Railway: on and after Monday, Nov. 24th, trains will be run between St. John's and Harbor Grace...' (advertisement). **Evening Telegram**, 22 November 1884, p. 1.

'No date set as yet for closing Brigus Branch Railway'. Daily News, 14 August 1947, p. 3.

'The old proposed Spur line in 1910' (Trinity). Daily News, 31 October 1955, p. 10.

'Oldtimers recall Bullet's debut'. Evening Telegram, 4 July 1969, p. 23.

Picketts, Jack. 'Trouters' Special has passed its hey-day: but the 24th is still a big day in Newfoundland'. **Evening Telegram**, 21 May 1963, p. 36.

Porter, Gerry. 'Not enough money, no guarantees, but... province happy rails will stay'. **Evening Telegram**, 25 June 1986, p. 1, 3.

'The rail deal'; 'The reaction': [and] 'Shafted again!' (editorial). **Evening Telegram**, 21 June 1988, p. 3, 6, 8.

'Railway closure confirmed'. Evening Telegram, 17 June 1988, p. 1.

'Railway investigator thinks local system overstaffed'. Evening Telegram, 8 July 1947, p. 2.

'The railway is an industry' (editorial). Daily News, 4 January 1946, p. 4.

'Report on transportation (editorial re: Sullivan Commission). **Evening Telegram**, 25 July 1978, p. 6.

'Residents Trinity South protest removal of rails' (re: Heart's Content Branch Railway). **Daily News**, 4 July 1939, p. 3.

Riggs, Bert. 'The deal to finish the railway'. **Evening Telegram**, 21 April 1998, p. 15.

Roberts, Ed. 'The life and death of the Newfoundland Railway'. **Compass**, 21 June 2011, p. A5.

'Season's worst storm ties Nfld. Rail traffic in knot'. Daily News, 22 February 1952, p. 1.

Skinner, Hank. 'Over "the Hump": tiny tunnel is railway lifeline'. **Evening Telegram**, 29 March 1956, p. 3.

Skinner, Hank. 'Snow battle on Topsails as city enjoys spring'. Western Star, 17 April 1956, p. 3.

'Smallwood sad to see railway going, sadder about deal'. **Evening Telegram**, 25 June 1988, p. 1.

'Snowdrifts over trains, stuck on Gaff Topsails for 2 days'. Evening Telegram, 6 April 1957, p. 3.

'Speech of the Hon. R. Bond, Premier, on the Bill to Amend the Railway Contract, 1898'. **Evening Telegram**, 23 July 1901, p. 4.

Sullivan, J.M. 'Blubber and brine: ...a development as seemingly positive as the building of a national railway caused rumor and hysteria...'. **Evening Telegram**, 22 March 1997, p. 1A.

'Sullivan report: cries of concern, surprise sounded'. **Evening Telegram**, 25 July 1978, p. 3.

Terranovan. 'Railway anniversary' (50th). **Evening Telegram**, 7 July 1948, p. 6.

Thompson, Alec. 'Newfoundland's unsung heroes battle fierce old man winter'. **Evening Telegram**, 5 April 1947, p. 15.

'Tragedy on railway: second class coach leaves rails and takes fire'. **Daily News**, 6 February 1917, p. 3.

'Train service will be retired'. **Evening Telegram**, 4 July 1968, p. 1.

'The Trepassey Branch: first sod turned yesterday'. Daily News, 10 May 1911, p. 4.

'Trouter's special won't run'. **Evening Telegram**, 2 May 1963, p. 19.

Vaughan-Jackson, Mark. 'Railway edifice now fittingly a historic site'. **Evening Telegram**, 9 July 1994, p. 3.

Walsh, Joe. 'Province's railway given new chance for survival'. **Evening Telegram**, 17 February 1979, p. 1.

Walsh, Joe. 'Province's railway legacy screeches to a halt...' (The Newfoundland Railway 1881-1988). **Evening Telegram**, 20 June 1988, p. 4.

Walsh, Joe. 'Railway reaches last stop Monday'. Evening Telegram, 18 June 1988, p. 1.

Walsh, Joe. 'Roads for rail deal complete'. **Evening Telegram**, 20 June 1988, p. 1.

Waring, Gerald. 'Canada would pay nothing for Nfld's services: railway, Gander Airport and other services be taken'. **Daily News**, 14 August 1947, p. 3.

Warrington, Dal. 'Longest surviving narrow gauge, Newfoundland Railway much alive'. **Western Star**, 7 November 1961, p. 3.

Wayfarer. 'In the news' (re: weather related problems of railway travel). **Daily News**, 9 April 1957, p. 4.

Whelan, Maudie. 'The shoreliner makes last run'. Evening Telegram, 21 September 1984, p. 4.

Woods, W.W. 'Reasons given for closing of [Heart's Content] Branch Railway'. **Daily News**, 26 June 1939, p. 4.

MAPS

Edward Stanford Ltd. **London Atlas Map of Newfoundland**. London [between 1911 and 1914] 912.718 L84 (Vault)

Imperial Oil Limited. **Happy Motoring in Newfoundland, 1949**. [Toronto?] 1949. 912 PAMP. N (Conservation Room)

Malby & Sons. **Map of Newfoundland Showing Railways & Steamship Routes**. [London 1933] 912.718 M29 No. 3 (Vault - Map Cabinet Drawer #1)

Newfoundland. Dept. of Agriculture and Mines. **Map of Newfoundland**. St. John's 1924. 912.718 N45 No. 8 (Vault - Map Cabinet Drawer #4)

Newfoundland. Dept. of Agriculture and Mines. **Map of Newfoundland**. [St. John's] 1927. 912.718 N45 No. 14 (Vault - Map Cabinet Drawer #4)

Newfoundland. Dept. of Natural Resources. **Map of Newfoundland Showing Timber Ownerships**. [St. John's] 1940. 912.718 N45 No. 22 (Vault - Map Cabinet Drawer #3)

Newfoundland. Highroads Commission. Road Map of Avalon Peninsula, Newfoundland: Showing Highroads, Second Class Roads, Roads Under Construction, Railways and Table of Highway Distances, Rules of the Road, Customs' Regulations. [St. John's] 1930. 912.718 N45 No. 18 (Vault - Map Cabinet Drawer #2)

Newfoundland Railway Company. **Map Showing Newfoundland Railway and Steamship System**. (5 maps) St. John's [1932], 1938, 1940, 1942, 1947. 385 PAMP. N (Conservation Room)

Rand McNally and Company. Rand McNally Indexed Pocket Map, Tourists' and Shippers' Guide of Newfoundland. Chicago 1920.

912.718 R15 No. 1 Folder (Vault)

Reid Newfoundland Company. **Map Showing Reid Newfoundland Company's Railway and Steamship Lines**. New York [190-]

912.718 R27 No. 1 (Vault - Map Cabinet Drawer #2)

Turner, Geo. E. **Map of Newfoundland: Compiled from the Most Recent Surveys**. St. John's & London 1925.

912.718 T85 No. 3 (Vault - Map Cabinet Drawer #6) 912.718 T85 No. 4 (Vault - Map Cabinet Drawer #2)

PHOTOGRAPHS

Birdseye View from Mount Seemore Looking West across Sandy Lake - Route of Proposed Shortline Railway.

D91 – Geological Survey of Newfoundland

Birdseye View of Birch Ponds, Eastern Humber from Mount Seemore - Route of Proposed Shortline Railway.

D92 – Geological Survey of Newfoundland

The Bullet Steaming through Holyrood (early 1950s).

C81 – Kenny Collection

Frank Adey Last Run, Aug. 1, 1911-Apr. 30, 1961.

C71 – Kenny Collection

Group of Men and a Woman Standing Near the St. John's Railway Station.

A1494 – Williams Collection

Group of People Standing at Back of Train.

C270 - Kenny Collection

Last Run of the Newfie Bullet.

C303 – Kenny Collection

Mr. Fry, Railway Employee Walking by the Track.

C82 – Kenny Collection

Newfoundland Railway Standard Express Train.

C83 – Kenny Collection

Old Railway Station – Placentia.

C35 – Kenny Collection

Railway Station, St. John's.

B30 - Rev. C.J.G. Stobie Collection

Railway Station, St. John's (early 1900s).

C65 - Kenny Collection

Railway Steam Coach West of Avalon Station, 1931.

C79 - Kenny Collection

Railway Steam Coach West of Brigus Junction, 1931.

C78 - Kenny Collection

St. John's West Showing Railway Station with Tracks through the Waterford River.

B34 - Perlin Collection

St. John's West Showing Railway Station with Tracks through the Waterford River (early 1900s).

C60 - Kenny Collection

Train Wreck at Gambo Side Hill, 1951.

C73-C77 - Kenny Collection

Train Wreck, Engine 804 at Seal Cove, 1969.

C80 – Kenny Collection

Trains Passing on Tracks.

C72 - Kenny Collection

POSTCARDS

Heart's Content, Newfoundland.

Postcard R13

Holyrood on Line with the Newfoundland Railway. The Garland Glossy Collotype Series, No.

141

Postcard R1

Looking up Humber River, Nfld. Dicks & Co., St. John's, Nfld.

Postcard R2

New Depot, Reid Newfoundland Railway, St John's, Nfld. Dicks & Co., St. John's, Nfld. 1216.

Postcard R3

Railway Station, Bonavista. Dicks & Co. Ltd., Printers, St. John's, Nfld.

Postcard R4

Railway Station, St. John's. Barnes & Co., Water Street West, St. John's, N.F. Postcard R5

Railway Station, St. John's (Back view). Ayre & Sons, Ltd., St. John's, Newfoundland, No. 1032.

Postcard R6

The Railway Station, St. John's, Newfoundland. Pub. by Gray & Goodland, St. John's, N.F., W-601.

Postcard R7

Railway Station, Waterford Bridge. Ayre & Sons, Ltd., St. John's, Newfoundland, No. 1154. Postcard R8

Railway Station Promenade, St. John's, NF. Garland Chromo-Litho Series No. 185. Postcard R9

Reid N.F. Company's Stone Quarries, Newfoundland. Dicks & Company's Glossy Coloured Post Card Series, No. 20.

Postcard R10

Untitled – [Building of the Railway in the Codroy Valley].

Postcard R11

Untitled – [Train with Three Men].

Postcard R12

ARCHIVAL MATERIALS

[Place Mats, Signs, Menus, etc. from CN]. Items used on the last passenger service trip from Port-aux-Basques on July 2, 1969.

Box 5, No. 44 (Vault – File Cabinet)

VIDEOS/DVDs

The Railway Ride ('Land and Sea'). CBC St. John's 2001. 917.18 R13 (DVD)

Sir P.T. McGrath; Sir Robert Reid '(Yesterday's Heroes Series'). CBC St. John's 1981. P0190, 0191 (Video)

Trouter's Special ('Lloyd Colbourne's Newfoundland Outdoors Adventure Series'). Colbourne Production Studios, St. John's. 799.1 L77 (DVD)

WEBSITES

Avondale Railway and Community Museum

http://www.heritage.nf.ca/society/rhs/ab_listing/001.html

Carbonear Railway Station

http://www.heritage.nf.ca/society/rhs/cf_listing/029.html

Newfoundland T'Railways

http://www.trailway.ca/

Railway Coastal Museum

http://www.railwaycoastalmuseum.ca/

Railway in Clarenville 1891-1988

http://clarenville.newfoundland.ws/Clar_rail.asp

Railway: Newfoundland and Labrador Heritage

http://www.heritage.nf.ca/society/railway.html

Trinity Loop Amusement Park

http://www.heritage.nf.ca/society/rhs/tz_listing/155.html